
Priory News 10th May 2024 

Dear Parents, 

At last, the sun has come out and we’ve been able to enjoy some 

warmer days outside during playtimes and lunchtimes. These have 

certainly brought some great excitement this week—with new things 

to play with outside—tyres, bread crates and planks have all been very 

exciting to play with! The enthusiasm and enjoyment during the lunch 

hour has been an absolute delight to see. 

We are already planning the next part of our OPAL (Outdoor Play and 

Learning) development. Please do have a read later in the newsletter 

for our plans here. 

Have a great weekend. Enjoy the sunshine! 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Year 6 SATs Week 13th—17th May 

Whole-School Faith Day Friday, 17th May 

Year 4 Ely Cathedral Trip Monday, 20th May 

Ernulf Visiting Year 6 Monday, 20th May 

Longsands Visiting Year 6 Tuesday, 21st May 

Year 3/4 Tennis Tournament Tuesday, 21st May 

Year 6 Grafham Residential  

Information Evening 

Tuesday, 21st May 

TO3 Class Assembly Wednesday, 22nd May 

Cross-Country Championships—

rescheduled 

Thursday, 23rd May 

End of Half Term Friday, 24th May 

Year 5/6 Athletics Tournament Tuesday, 4th June 

Year 5 Sustainability Workshop Wednesday, 5th June 

Year 6 Residential Trip  10th—12th June 

Year 5 Cricket Tournament Tuesday, 11th June 

EL4 Class Assembly Wednesday, 12th June 

New Parents Coffee Morning Friday, 21st June 

Year 6 National Measurement   

Programme 

Thursday, 20th June 

Year 4 Bikeability  

(rescheduled date) 

Friday, 21st June 

Year 3 / 4 Cricket Tournament Tuesday, 25th June 

EW3 Class Assembly Wednesday, 26th June 

Sports Day Thursday, 27th June 

New Y3 Parents Information     

Evening 

Tuesday, 2nd July 

FOPJS Summer Event Friday, 5th July 

FOPJS Year 5 Disco Thursday, 11th July 

FOPJS Year 6 Leavers’ Disco Thursday, 11th July 

Year 6 Performance Wednesday, 17th July 

 

 
  

 

St Neots Schools’ Forum 

As schools in St Neots, we regularly meet and plan development 

work together throughout the year. One of these projects has 

led us to a World Faith Day next Friday. All classes in the school 

will be involved in a variety of activities throughout the day—

including Bhangra workshops, and art activities. As part of this, 

we are    planning to create some umbrella art—with all 

schools’ umbrellas being displayed in the town later in the 

OPAL 

We’ve included some photographs of our lunchtime provision 

development. The tyres, cardboard and bread crates have been 

very  popular, and I think we may even need some more! It was 

amazing to see so much imagination used to create different 

things. 

There is a longer term plan to develop the grounds to support 

play opportunities which we will share with you very soon too. 

However, to move us on a little more, we will be asking if you 

have any spare things that could help us too: please keep a look 

out for our OPAL letter with our next requests. All donations will 

be gratefully received. 

We are likely to be looking for some den-building materials, and 

some dressing-up clothes—hats, old fancy dress clothes or other 

clothes you would be happy to donate.   



Next Week’s Menu: 


